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2020 Officers 
President: 

Linda Kolar 505-662-5768 

kolars@newmexico.com 
 

Vice Presidents: 

Clara Vigil, 505-672-0098 

c.vigil0098@gmail.com  

Melodie Gustavsen 

505-500-6051 

melodie.gustavsen@gmail.com 
 

Secretary: 

Deb McLin, 505-672-9811  

dnt@glenda.com 
 

Treasurer: 
Donna Smith, 575-829-3883  

dnt@glenda.com 
   

2020 Chairs 
Community Service: 

   Flo Carr, 505-660-4980 

  ks_carr@msn.com 
 

Library: 
. 
Membership: 

Brenda Edeskuty 

edeskutyb@gmail.com 
 

Newsletter: 
Joan Williams 

joanwilliamsla@earthlink.net 
 

Publicity: 
 Michelle DeBardeleben 

mdebard@gmail.com 
 

Webmaster: 
Deborah Kubicek,  

505-662-4865 

deborahkubicek@hotmail.com 
 

2020 Quilt Market: 

Brenda Edeskuty 

edeskutyb@gmail.com 
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President's Message: 
 

Hello Quilters, 
 

I hope that we are staying safe in this time of uncertainty.  I also 
hope that everyone is getting a lot of quilting done.   It has been 
exciting to see the Round Robins that have been completed and 
returned to their owners.   I hope that everyone is pleased with the 
results.  I am amazed at the many difference borders added to the 
original block, such talented and in visionaries among us. 
I hope everyone got Melodies’ message about the zoom meeting for 
the Northern New Mexico Quilt Guild.  Thank you to the guild for 
letting us participate. 
Stay safe, keep quilting and hopefully we will be together before 
long.  
Yours in quilting,  
Linda                                                        

 
                        

 
 
 

 
 



 

OFFICER REPORTS 
 

Vice Presidents –  

From Melodie Gustavsen – 
 

UFO Challenge and Individual Medallion Challenge Updates 
  
It’s hard to know when we’ll be able to meet again in person.  For now, we’d like to 
extend the UFO and Individual Medallion Challenges until our first in-person meeting 
(whether late fall or next year sometime).  When the churches open up for meetings 
and the state guidelines allow us to meet, we’ll have a large show and tell for our 
first meeting to see all the beautiful quilts you’ve been creating.  At that time, people 
can adjust their quilt numbers and cash in the UFO kitty and we’ll have the largest 
number of quilts ever shown!  We will also see all the medallion quilts members 
have created.  Each member will vote for a favorite and prizes will be awarded! 
 
NNMQG ZOOM QUILT MEETING  

 
The Northern New Mexico Quilt Guild is generously allowing current Los Alamos Piecemaker 
members to join their Zoom meetings.  If you're not a current member, please consider 
updating your Piecemaker membership or join the Northern New Mexico Quilt Guild. 
 

The next NNMQG meeting will be on Monday, August 24th at 7:00 p.m. (“doors 
open” at 6:45 p.m.).  The program will be SAQA Trunk Show w/Mary Jo Stipe.  
 

Instructions from NNMQG to participate: 
 

1) You must have a Zoom account. 

Visit www.zoom.us to set up your Zoom account login. 
Ideally, do this at least 2 hours before the meeting start time. 
  

2) Zoom uses the camera and microphone on your computer. If your 

computer has neither, you may join without audio or video by calling the 
appropriate number below: 

+1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 
+1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose) 

+1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 
+1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 

+1 929 205 6099 US (New York) 
+1 301 715 8592 US (Germantown) 
  

 
 

 



 

 
3) At 7 pm, visit www.zoom.us, sign in, click “Join Meeting”. 

Enter the Meeting ID and then the Passcode: (a separate email will 
be sent to LAP on Monday with the Meeting ID and the Passcode) 
 

4) The meeting is scheduled for 1.5 hours. Anyone can join at any point 
during this time, but join as early as possible or you may miss valuable 

information.  
 
From Clara Vigil – 
 

Community Service Challenge Continues 
 

Flo, Melodie and I thought it would be a good way to keep members of the guild connected and 
at the same time contribute to our Community Service quilt stash. 
 

Rules: 
 

1.  Each completed quilt will earn a $10 gift certificate from Atomic City Quilts. 
A} $5 to the person who completes the piecing and binding 
B} $5 for the person who does the quilting. If the quilter charges for the quilting, the      
person who pays for the quilting would get the $5. 

 
2.   The first 25 quilts would get prizes ($250). Prizes are limited to $20 per person.  
 
3.   Each $5 gift certificate you earn entitles you to one entry for the Grand Prize. 
 
4.   You can continue to earn an entry for the Grand Prize after the $20 limit for each part that      
you complete (piecing and binding and/or quilting).  
 
5.   Please place your quilt in a bag. Include the name of the individuals who worked on the quilt 
and note if the quilt has been washed upon completion. Thank you! (*You may use the label 
below) 
 
6.   Flo will distribute the gift certificates when you turn in the completed quilt. 
 

7.   Deadline: October 27, 2020 
 

8.   Los Alamos Drop off – Atomic City Quilts. Place the quilt in a bag labeled – “LAP Community 
Service Project” (*Shelley also collects quilts for Project Linus) Include the name(s) of the 
individual(s) who earned each $5 gift certificate. Also, note if the quilt has been washed upon 
completion. (*Label below) 
 

Grand  Prize: $50 Gift Certificate from Atomic City Quilts – Winner to be announced in October. 
 

If you don't have any previous community service projects hiding in your closet - 
Congratulations!  You can get a new race track kit from Melodie.  (Jo Ann Painter prepared 
these kits for us). We also have directions that you could use with your own fabric (Contact us 
for directions).  Or you can create any pattern you choose with your own fabric. 
 



 
 

Melodie and I are also willing to help deliver kits or pick up finished quilts, as needed. 
 
Contact:   
Melodie - melodie.gustavsen@gmail.com 
Clara - c.vigil0098@gmail.com  
Flo - ks_carr@msn.com 
 
 

 
   

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Donna Smith 

 
The Enterprise Bank Checking account balance on August 1, 2020 was $10,278.99. 
Donna 

 
Community Service – Flo Carr 
  

Thanks to our latest community service quilt challenge/contest, we now have 16 quilts in the 
community service chest! It might sound like a lot, but sometimes they move through pretty 
quickly. 
 
There's room for plenty more, and we still have gift cards to Atomic City Quilts. Quilts can be 
dropped off with Shelly at Atomic City Quilts or to me in White Rock. You can contact me at 
505-660-4980 or ks_carr@msn.com to arrange a drop-off. 
 
Thanks for all your hard work!  Please stay healthy and safe!  
 Flo  
 

Membership – Brenda Blea-Edeskuty 
 

To download the membership form please click on the link or see attached form. 
http://www.losalamos.com/lap/forms/lapmembershipform.pdf . 
 
*Events/Sources not sponsored by LA Piecemakers are shown for info only and not endorsed by LA Piecemakers. 

  

LAP Community Service 

 

Piece Maker/Binder ______________________________ 

 

Quilter_________________________________________ 

 

Has this quilt been washed?   ___Yes     ___No 



 

  

 

LOS ALAMOS PIECEMAKERS MEMBERSHIP 
Membership Year ____________  

Please print all information clearly.  

Name _____________________________________________________________________ Mailing 

Address _____________________________________________________________ City, State, & Zip 

Code ________________________________________________________ Telephone Number 

___________________________________________________________ E-Mail Address 

______________________________________________________________ Do you want to receive the 

LAP Newsletter via e-mail? Yes No (Circle one)  

Do you need a ride to meetings? Yes No Can you drive someone to meetings? Yes No (Circle one)  

Please volunteer for one or more of the following by placing a check mark next to items{s):  

Donation Quilt ticket sales ______________ Valentine's Day Luncheon _____________________  

Quilt Show/Quilt Market ________________ Serve as Officer _____________________________  

Payment - Make check for $25 payable to: Los Alamos Piecemakers or LAP. Mail payment to LAP, Attn: 

Membership Chair, P.O. Box 261, Los Alamos, N.M. 87544 or hand in at meeting.  

LAP Use only: Payment ___ Entered in data base ___ Name tag ___ Packet _____Membership card_____Date______  

 

 

 

 

 


